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PRESS RELEASE

THE ATTENTION OF THE MANAGEMENT OF THE SIERRA LEONE POLICE (SLP)
HAS BEEN DRAWN TO A VIDEO CLIP MAKING ROUNDS ON SOCIAL MEDIA
WHICH DEPICTS A CIVILIAN ASSAULTING AND MANHANDLING A POLICE
OFFICER IN UNIFORM, ON TUESDAY MAY 10, 2022, ALONG SIAKA STEVENS
STREET - KROO TOWN ROAD JUNCTION, FREETOWN.

MANAGEMENT WISHES IT TO BE KNOWN THAT SUCH ACT PERPETRATED
AGAINST A MEMBER OF THE SIERRA LEONE POLICE IS CRIMINAL AND IT IS
AN ACT OF GROSS LAWLESSNESS.

THE PUBLIC IS FURTHER INFORMED THAT THE CIVILIAN WHO
PERPETRATED THIS ACT OF LAWLESSNESS HAS BEEN ARRESTED AND
[DENTIFIED BY THE NAME OF IBRAHIM BANGURA OF NO. 16 UPPER WEST
BROOK STREET, FREETOWN, AND HE IS CURRENTLY HELPING THE POLICE
WITH THE INVESTIGATIONS.

MEANWHILE, MANAGEMENT HAS RECENTLY NOTED WITH DISMAY ABOUT
INCIDENTS OF CIVILIANS DELIBERATELY INTERFERING AND OBSTRUCTING
POLICE OFFICERS WHILE EXECUTING THEIR LAWFUL DUTIES. THE PUBLIC IS
THEREFORE WARNED TO DESIST FROM SUCH UNPATRIOTIC AND LAWLESS
ACT OR RISK FACING THE FULL CONSEQUENCES OF THE LAW.

THE SLP WANTS TO REASSURE THE PEOPLE OF SIERRA LEONE THAT, IT IS EVER
POISED TO CONTINUE PROVIDING PROFESSIONAL POLICING SERVICES FOR
THEM AND ALSO_ENCOURAGES ALL CITIZENS TO ALWAYS BE LAW ABIDING.
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